
SOME ACTION AGAIN AT LAST!! 
After a lot of pressure, there was action again 
at last from the National Land Agency (Agencia 
Nacional de Tierras - ANT) in October. On the 
12th and 22nd, Windows Teams meetings were 
held with representatives of the Tikuna 
Cocama and Yagua (TICOYA) indigenous 
reserve and the ANT. From these meetings it 
became clear that the ANT still wants to visit 
the reserve this year to finalize the census and 
the socio-economic study. In the meantime, 
other meetings were held in the reserve about 
this visit, which has been planned for the end 
of November.  
The recognition of the ancestral lands of San 
Martin de Amacayacu and Palmeras has been 
studied sufficiently. At this point, there is an 
emphasis on the situation of 5 other 
communities (Ticoya, Patrullero, Veinte de 
Julio, Puerto Esperanza and Valancia). The area 
that these communities live and work on 
(about 10.000 hectares) was donated to them 
in the eighties (even though it was their own 
ancestral land) after severe floodings of the 
area they were occupying at the time. 
However, at the moment of creating the  
TICOYA indigenous reserve in the nineties, this 
area was not included. As of 2019, it became 
part of the land application led by San Martin 
de Amacayacu and Palmeras (Newsletter 82 
and 83). On October 26, at the ANT office in 
Bogotá, the logistics for the visit were 
discussed, documents and questions were 
exchanged and issues cleared up. We assume 
the recognition won´t be finished in 2021 but 
we we really trust that it will be finished at 
some point. It certainly comes closer and we 

keep up the work: Everyone thanks for the 
support!
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At the moment, the Small World Foundation does not have ArcGIS software to make new maps. We 
apologize for the confusion by combining different maps to reflect the current situation. We hope this 
explanation helps:   
✓ The red arrows indicate the area which will be recognized for San Martin de Amacayacu and Palmeras 

(orange area on the left map and white with red stripes on the right map), as an enlargement of the 
already existing TICOYA reserve (purple area on the left map and orange area on the right map).  

✓ The black arrows indicate the area which will be recognized for Ticoya, Patrullero, Veinte de Julio, Puerto 
Esperanza and Valencia (yellow on the left map and white with green stripes on the right map), also as 
an enlargement of the already existing TICOYA reserve.  

✓ The blue area indicates the pink area that is recognized for non-indigenous urban Puerto Nariño (+6.000 
inhabitants). Because of population growth, Puerto Nariño wants to expand this area with that occupied 
by those five communities. The communities do not agree, because it is their ancestral land and also 
because they would lose the autonomy they enjoy on this land: Land for agriculture or housing would 
then have to be bought and taxes will need to be paid.   



_________________________________________________________________________________ 
Would you like to support the Tikuna indigenous community of San Martin together with the Small World 
Foundation, and stay informed about local developments in this remote corner of Colombia? 
 
Please transfer 15 euro yearly (or more!) to the following bank account in the Netherlands: 
Account name:  Stichting SMALL WORLD FOUNDATION 
SWIFT/BIC Code: RABONL2U 
IBAN code: NL28 RABO 0132 7262 03 
 
Or check out the online contribution module on: www.smallworldfoundation.org/?page_id=68 
Please DON´T FORGET TO INFORM US ABOUT YOUR NAME AND EMAIL ADDRESS!!  
(smallworldfoundation@hotmail.com) 
 
The contributions will be spent exclusively on the development and realization of local initiatives in San Martin de 
Amacayacu in the Colombian Amazon. No wages are being paid to anyone. The expenses will be mentioned as much as 
possible in the newsletters.  
 
For more information about this initiative, please check the website:  
www.smallworldfoundation.org. 


